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 Have you ever heard the 
phrase͕ ͞Iƚ͛s been a long 
week today!͟ I͛m sƵre ƚhaƚ is 
how most of us are feeling at 
this point in the year! What a 
difference a month can 
make.  At this time one 
month ago, we had just spent a wonderful week with our oldest 

son and his wife. We had a great time visiting with them and showing them the South Island.  It was 
Amber͛s firsƚ ǀisiƚ ƚo Neǁ Zealand͘  ShorƚlǇ afƚer ƚheǇ reƚƵrned ƚhe U͘S͘ ǁe foƵnd oƵƚ ƚhaƚ ƚhe school in 
ǁhich ǁe haǀe been ƚeaching ͞Bibles in Schools͟ ǁas haǀing a board meeƚing ƚo decide if ǁe coƵld 

conƚinƵe͙͘  While ǁe were waiting for that decision, the COVID-19 
scare arrived in New Zealand.  Nancy was able to squeeze the 
AnnƵal SoƵƚh Island Ladies͛ Reƚreaƚ in jƵsƚ before ƚhe goǀernmenƚ 
declared schools closed and no public gatherings.   
  MƵch ǁork goes inƚo ƚhe planning of ƚhe Ladies͛ 
Retreat, so it was great that they were able continue with their 

plans.  No doubt the 
encouragement of being together 
with other ladies was helpful in 
their being able to survive the 
isolation they are enduring now.   
  With schools closed, 
nursing homes locked down, and 
all ͞nonessenƚial͟ ƚraǀel closed 
down, we have become very 
dependenƚ on ƚhe ͞ǁorld-wide 

ǁeb͊͟ Like mosƚ chƵrches͕ ǁe are noǁ haǀing all of oƵr meeƚing on the internet, 
and enjoying as close to perfect attendance as we͛ve ever 
had!  

  We are praying the lockdown will be over soon so that 
we can return to our normal outreach and one-on-one 
ministry.  The church is not a building, it is the people, but 
we still need to be able to get together as a church family.  
At this point, we are learning to use the technology at 
hand to reach out to those who are in need.  We are 
thankful that God is in control and He has a plan even in 
this difficult time.  Thank you for your continued prayers and support as we press on in these end 
times.  May God conƚinƵe ƚo bless all of ǇoƵ in ǇoƵr efforƚs ƚo Ƶse ƚhese difficƵlƚies for God͛s glorǇ͘ 

   
  Serving together with you,            

 Mike and Nancy Grove     
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